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Suggestions from Steve:  #50
Musical Instrument Insurance is a Necessity

I received my $670.00 bill for my annual equipment insurance plan premium in the mail today.  Yes, I know, that's a lot of money to pay to insure your instruments.  However, with approximately $60,000.00 in musical instruments and equipment, could I afford to replace my instruments if I didn't have adequate musical instrument insurance coverage?  No, I could not, and neither could you.

Many professional musicians have invested a great deal of money in their musical equipment over the course of time.  The gradual accumulation of all these valuable instruments can unfortunately be stolen or destroyed in one calamitous event.  What has taken many years to assemble, can be lost in one terrible moment.  That is why people have insurance policies for their homes; cars; boats; jewelry and yes, musical instruments.  Insurance protects people in the case of a loss, theft, fire or other type of damage.  My father was an insurance agent, and I can assure you, that I learned the importance of having adequate protection for your valuable possessions.

The type of instrument insurance that performers need is  replacement cost insurance that protects their instruments and musical equipment 24 hours each day regardless of where they're performing throughout the world.  In the event something happens and you have to file a claim with the insurance carrier in order to replace your instrument(s), you need a specific insurance policy that covers your instruments for the price that it will cost you to replace them--not just a prorated price that will only cover a portion of the instrument(s).  As it states in my insurance policy, "Keeping appraisals and insured values on your policy will guarantee you receive the appropriate replacement value for a claim."   My instrument insurance company is MARSH Affinity Group Services, a service of Seabury and Smith, Inc., which is affiliated with the American Federation of Musicians.  From my knowledge, this is one of the few insurance carriers that offers this kind of comprehensive protection to musicians for their equipment.  It is possible, however, to insure your musical equipment on your homeowner's policy, but generally speaking, this coverage is only relevant if your musical instrument(s) stay in the home and aren't transported elsewhere.  Sometimes, you can get limited coverage transporting the instruments to school or to your church, but this policy definitely has limitations that my specialized policy does not have. 

The bottom line is this:  musical instruments and equipment are very costly and it is foolish not to insure them for full replacement cost value.  If you are a musician who makes his living from performing (or even a portion of it), take the time to insure your equipment with a proper insurance carrier.  Don't assume that nothing will ever happen to your equipment once you begin traveling.  Take care of your equipment so that you have the peace-of-mind that comes from knowing that your musical instruments are properly insured--you'll never regret it!
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